## Dear Ambassador Nissim Ben-Shitrit,

I have heard on the news about the series of destructions and the requisitioning of farm lands in the West Bank of the Occupied Palestinian Territories by Israelis and its military. In February, nearly 300 olive trees were forcefully cut down and about 50% of them were the trees gifted from international community including Japan, Netherlands, Norway, The UK and The USA.

As a member of the international community, I do not understand why such brutal action and violation of environment, farmers' rights of economy and their ownership of the land have been continuing.

I request Ambassador Nissim Ben-Shitrit sincere investigation on the series of violations on the Palestinian farmers conducted by Israeli military, and request you to bring tious issue to the responsible government to recover and return the farmland to the Palestinian farmers and compensate the loss of our olive trees.

Yours sincerely,

駐日イスラエル特命全権大使 ニシム・ベンシトリット様

イスラエル政府・軍関係者らが、パレスチナ西岸地区の農地を破壊し接収していることを知りました。2月には、約300本のオリーブの木が強制的に伐採され、その約半数は日本、オランダ、ノルウェー、イギリス、アメリカなど世界中の寄付者により贈られたものでした。

国際社会の一員として、私はこのような暴力的な行為と、環境破壊、パレスチナ農家の経済的自立と土地所有の権利を脅かす行為が続いていることが理解できません。

責任あるイスラエル政府に対し、これら一連の事件の誠実な調査実施と、農地の現状回複およびパレスチナ人農家への返還、そして私たちのオリーブの木の損害の賠償を求めます。

Name:	Date:	